

January 22, 2010

The Honorable Frank R. Wolf U.S. House of Representatives 241 Cannon House Office Bldg. Washington, DC 20525-4610

Dear Representative Wolf:

I am in receipt of your letter dated January 20, 2010. Thank you for your generous offer to participate in the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights' upcoming hearing on the Department of Justice's dismissal of voter intimidation charges in U.S. v. New Black Panther Party, which is scheduled for February 12, 2010.

We appreciate your willingness to share your insights with us at the scheduled hearing. We would certainly benefit greatly from the participation of Members like you who have taken such an interest and leadership role in the matters we are investigating.

Thank you for your interest in assisting us in our investigation. We will be in contact with your office with additional details regarding the hearing as they become available.

Respectfully,

Gerald A. Reynolds

Chairman

cc: The Honorable John Conyers, Chairman, House Judiciary Committee
The Honorable Lamar Smith, Ranking Member, House Judiciary Committee